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Jason Desmond

Environment and Community Manager
Mt Owen Pty Ltd

158 Hebden Road

Ravensworth NSW 2330

17/06/2021

Dear Mr Desmond

Mount Owen Continued Operations Project (SSD 5850)
Road Closure Management Plan

| refer to your letter dated 3 June 2021 regarding the requirement to prepare a Road Closure Management
Plan as a component of the Blast Management Plan required under condition 15(c) of Schedule 3 of the
development consent for the Mount Owen Continued Operations Project (SSD 5850).

The Department has carefully reviewed the conditions of consent, and the approved Blast Management
Plan, and considers that a Road Closure Management Plan is only required to be prepared when blasting
is proposed to be conducted within 500 m of a public road.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Joe Fittell on 02 4908 6896 or via email at
joe.fittell@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Matthew Sprott
Director
Resource Assessments (Coal & Quarries)

As the Planning Secretary’s nominee

4 Parramatta Square, 12 Darcy Street, Parramatta 2150 | dpie.nsw .gov.au | 1


http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:joe.fittell@planning.nsw.gov.au

